Minutes from Moody PTSA Meeting 09.09.20

Meeting took place virtually at 7:00pm. 
Attendees: Maha Chandran (President), Denise Doss (Principal), Kristen Vithoulkas (Treasurer), Kim Imajo (Secretary/Raider funds), Kathy Josefiak (Membership)
Treasurer report: Kristen reported that the financial review (formerly called audit) was completed on August 3, 2020 by Kerry Turner, and the financial review was clean. She then presented the draft of the budget, developed by the officers and Ms. Doss, and reviewed changes to this year's budget that will be up for approval at the general membership meeting, most notably a likely reduction in donations due to virtual school as well as a reduction in some spending due to reduced activities. Several budget expense lines were removed including club support, academic recognition, arts enrichment, volunteering and summer scholarship fund, while others were reduced to better reflect actual expenditures in the prior year. We had funds in the budget from last year that were not spent due to the early closure, resulting in a high beginning cash balance of $15,680, and that will help with this year's funding.  An overall decline in cash is budgeted to reduce our year-end cash balance to $7,000, a goal we carried forward from the prior year. Finally, she presented the monthly Treasurer's Report including the balance of the reconciled bank accounts (no expenditures yet this year, only deposits from retail promotions).
General Membership meeting: Back to School Night will take place the week of Sept 21st. Denise will let us know when they have a definite date. The PTSA can have some time at the beginning of BTSN to go over budget, get vote to approve budget, and to talk about joining, donations… Kristen will send an email to Maha to send out to all the board members to approve the budget, which needs to be done before the general membership meeting. 
PTSA membership, donation and rewards: We’re going to continue to put out information in the Sunday message and on Facebook about how to join the PTSA and donate as well as the various rewards available for our school that families can sign up for. The information is also on our website and we will try to direct people there to get more info. 
Reflections: Maha is going to talk to the reflections person to find out more information on what’s happening this year and how students are going to submit the items. Mrs. Doss hasn’t heard anything about it. Kathy noted that the elementary school has sent out information about it so we know it’s taking place this year. 
Yearbook: Parents have tried to pay online for this year’s yearbooks but it gives a message saying it’s out of stock. Mrs. Doss is going to look into getting that fixed but is not sure what will even happen with yearbooks this year since we’re not in school currently and not sure when we will be returning.  
Spirit Wear: Kristen was going to contact last year’s spirit wear chair to see where the remaining items are that weren’t sold. There supposedly is a large leftover supply from last year. Once it’s known what items we have we will try to set up a way to sell them online and will then need to figure out how to distribute them to the students. 
-Minutes submitted by Kim Imajo
